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Health education is crucial for disease prevention. With the introduction 
of a school nurse in each of our ten schools, all students receive monthly 
lessons on important health topics, with an emphasis on preventative care. 
In December 2024, the focus was on the significance of good nutrition, where 
children learned about healthy fruits and vegetables. Other health topics 
have included gastrointestinal health, safe food preparation, the importance 
of latrines and sanitary environments, oral and dental care, personal 
hygiene, and age appropriate lessons on puberty, sexuality, and marriage. 

Our nurses are also at the forefront of our healthcare ministry, providing 
year-round check-ups and follow-up care for any sponsored child 
with illnesses, injuries, or other medical concerns. Last year, 1,851 
health cases involving sponsored children were successfully treated and 
resolved. This included 114 urgent or high priority cases, several of which 
involved life-threatening illnesses requiring immediate medical care.  
 
The cost to have a nurse present daily in our schools is modest — only $250  
per month per nurse —but the impact on the children’s health is substantial.  
Thanks to a matching grant, the cost in 2025 has been reduced to just $125  
per month per school nurse.  Please consider sponsoring a nurse to continue 
this crucial ministry that is making a significant improvement in our children’s 
health.
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Kindergarteners learn about healthy fruits & vegetables.

Students learning important health topics.

Healthy Steps Forward: Celebrating Our  
Nurses’ Impact on Preventative Care by Ken Bever, President

Sponsor a School Nurse!  $125 a month



We’re thrilled to share that the Joy Boxes have been distributed to children 
in Haiti! Despite ongoing challenges—including recent attacks on U.S. 
airline flights to Port-au-Prince, which led the FAA to suspend flights to 
the Haitian capital—these special gifts have still reached the children. 
They bring smiles, excitement, and a reminder that each child is loved and 
prayed for.

Joy Boxes Delivered Despite Challenges!

Your generosity—through time, donations, and effort—made this year’s 
Joy Box project a huge success. There are 3,660 children who are blessed 
by your thoughtfulness in packing a gift for them. Their faces say it all: 
THANK YOU! This annual effort to bring hope and happiness to Haitian 
children—no matter the season—truly makes a difference, one child at a 
time.



Impact Numbers

Christian Education

Food & Water

Orphan Care

Health Care

Spiritual Training

2,396 children sponsored in 10 Christian schools
427 children added to the sponsorship program
10 schools received textbooks for all students to use in their classroom

3,719 children fed each month through the school lunch program
695,453 meals provided per year 
400 families received emergency relief kits 

62 children lovingly cared for in Christian orphanages
16 students from orphan care program enrolled in professional training classes  

1,581 child medical cases resolved for illnesses, injuries, or medically necessary treatments
114 children received high priority dental care treatments 
156 children received required vision care, including glaucoma medicines

13 new Spiritual Directors were hired to work in our schools
39 Camp Hope 2024 campers committed their lives to the Lord and were baptized 
200+ teenagers attended Camp Hope during the summer
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Turning Rain into Life-giving Hope! 

 
Water is life, and providing clean 
water for our children is essential 
to their health and well-being. Right 
now, three of our ten Christian 
schools have no access to city 
water or wells. Their only hope 
for safe water lies in capturing the 
rain that God so faithfully provides. 

A Rainwater Catchment System 
is a simple yet powerful solution. 
Rain falls onto a metal roof and 
flows into PVC pipes, where it is 
filtered and directed into a large 
cistern. This stored water becomes 
a vital source for drinking, cooking, 
and hygiene, sustaining children 
and teachers throughout the year. 

For two of these schools, high in  
Haiti’s remote mountains, digging a  
well is impossible. The elevation is  
too great, and city water will never 
reach them. Their only reliable source 
of water is the rain God sends—if 
they have the means to collect it.
 

The third school, the Cite Soleil 
Christian School, faces a different 
struggle. Gangs have cut off access  
to city water, even destroying  
pipelines leading to the school. 
To ensure a safe and independent  
water source, they need a new 
slanted metal roof, proper piping, 
and a cistern to store the water.
 
With your support, we can 
ensure these children have the 
water they need to thrive. Let’s 
turn rain into life-giving hope! 

Please help us raise funds to  
restore this vital resource  

and keep these children healthy  
and thriving! 

 All gifts are matched! 

Brajirois Christan School
The Need: $3,000 

Robert Christian School
The Need: $3,000 

 
Cite Soleil Christian School

The Need: $10,000

Brajirois Christian School

Robert Christian School

These two schools provide education and hope  
to over 600 students. Their cisterns—their only 

source of clean water—need urgent repairs.

The cistern needs a new cover.



A Worthy Investment: Providing Bibles for Students by Meredith Hutchens

Many of you continue to wonder: Is there anything more I can do to help  
the children in Haiti? Does anything really make a difference? Those 
are worthy questions… ones we continually ask too. Let me assure you  
that the answer to both is a resounding YES! We still need your help!

Thanks to our newly formed Spiritual Director Cohort for the 2024-25 
school year (and beyond!), each school now employs its own Spiritual 
Director who teaches a weekly Bible class to students in every grade 
level. Students also participate in prayer partners, service activities, and 
memory verse recitation. But without fail, Spiritual Directors complete 
every feedback form with a repeated request: Bibles for their students.  

They have included comments like these:

To accommodate their requests and put Bibles in students’ hands for weekly Bible classes, we want to buy a  
set of Bibles for each school and designate them for use by our staff and students. In addition, we want to  
provide 200+ Camp Hope campers with their own personal Bible this summer when they come to camp. That  
comes to about 550 Bibles at $10 per copy, for a total of $5500. We hope to purchase the Bibles in Haiti in order  
to stimulate the local economy and instill a sense of high value on this endeavor.  

Will you join us in meeting this goal and providing Bibles for our students? We think you will agree this is a  
worthy investment and one that has eternal significance! THANK YOU for partnering with us to make a  
difference… one child at a time.

One of the biggest 
difficulties I encounter 
is that when I teach a 
course, students often 

say:  
“Give me a Bible  

as a gift.”

If I found some Bibles, 
I could help students 
read and make sure 

everyone participates.

Can HFHC help me get 
Bibles with Old and 
New Testament to 

share with students so 
they can advance  

their studies?

Please make Bibles 
available in the 

classroom so children 
can access them 

during the lesson.



What is sure to make a teacher in Haiti smile? 
A cabinet full of much needed textbooks and school supplies! 

What makes a child smile? 
The joy of holding a textbook of their very own, a fresh notebook, a sharp 
new pencil, or a calculator that will help them learn complex topics. 

What brings relief to a parent? 
Knowing their child has the tools they need to succeed in school.
 
In Haiti, many families struggle just to put food on the table, making 
it nearly impossible to afford school supplies. But thanks to the 
generosity of our donors, students are equipped for success this year! 

Your support is more than just a donation—it is an investment in the 
future of these children. A single textbook can open doors to knowledge. A 
pencil can spark creativity. A calculator can unlock a world of possibilities. 
Every gift you give brings hope, education, and opportunity to students 
who might otherwise go without. Thank you for making a difference! 
Because of you, children in Haiti are learning, growing, and dreaming big.  
Their smiles are proof that your kindness matters.

The Power of Textbooks and School Supplies in Haiti by Tonya Kennedy



Gifts in Memoriam

Gifts In Honor Of

Marti Akin
Ken & Rhonda Bever

Paul Arnold
Jo Jean Anderson 
David & Patricia Jones

Mindy Bachelor
Tammy Bachelor 
Bill & Karlene Bachelor

Judy Bohannon
Robert Bohannon

Glen Carlin
Mel & Deborah Hays

Julia Carson
Carolyn Cason

Harlene Cawyer
Mark & Paige Cawyer

Elizabeth Collier
M C & Jean Mauney

Dale Conner
Ken & Rhonda Bever 
Pegram Church of Christ

Lillian DiBacco
Craig & Nicole Mercer

Dorenda Faulkner
Paul Lamar 
Pam Hamilton

Nelta Berneze Felty
Loyd & Laura Wilson

Charles & Dorothy Griffin
Cedric & Charlayne Boyd

Calvin Huang-Fu
Yiping Guo

JD JM
Fleumingue Jean-Mary

Amy Johnston
Michael Aranda 
Pat Dietrich 
Mark & Laura Flippin 
Susan Fox 
David & Patricia Jones 
Ronald & Marla Roberts 
Southeast Church of Christ 
Ron & Gereta Semanek 
Lyndall & Karen Stubblefield 
Raina Walden

Kathy Rowe
Center Hill Church of Christ 
Kathy Meredith 
Amanda Sells 
Debbie Smith 
Bill & Judith Tripp 
Sheila Wilkerson

Landon Saunders
David Wallace

Dell Shields
Steve Gillmore

Dr. H. Richard Shough, Sr.
Edward Jones

Ken Stephens
Derek & Ann Robinson

Danielle Wilson
Kristen Smalling

Peter Wolber
Irma Wolber

Betty Yearry
Leola Atchison 
Connie Austin 
Jeannie Dunn 
Ray Grayham 
Macel Henry 
Janis Partlow 
Kevin & Brandi Scarborough

Frances York
Larry & Barbara Petty

Larry Young
Paul & Jean Adams 
Mitch & Melinda Alison 
Bob & Judy Andreas 

Ken & Rhonda Bever 
William Bigham 
Jerry Bryant 
Tom Breninger 
Emily Carlisle 
Richard & Rebecca Grau 
Ken & Bonnie Hollingsworth 
Kristi Johnson 
Sean & Tonya Kennedy 
Dale & Enid Lollar 
Penny Mahan 
Mark & Heather Mize 
Katie Rayner 
Kay Shough 
Ivan & Jeane Stewart 
Sandra Thompson 
John & Catherine Wagner 
Karen White 
Jerry & Judy Young 

Melinda Alison
Sean & Tonya Kennedy

Donny Anderson
Rudy Schellekens

Doris Bever
Thomas & Lisa Bever 
Dawn Pindat

Anne Bryant
Randy & Nancy Cornwell

Jimmy & Jodi Dean
Mike & Lynn Paden

 

Todd & Shannon Deluliis
Anna Bellettiere

Joline Fils-Aims
Howard & Deborah Valentine

Charles & Pat Giffen
Rodney & Nancy Howald

Susan Hogg
Randy & Nancy Cornwell

Darrell & Patricia Howell
Jonathan & Shana Mosby

Dr. Kenneth Foree III
Norman Foree

Tonya Kennedy
David & Anne Eberhart

Dennis & Lynn Lacoss
Levi Lacoss 
Sean & Martha Wersch

Mary Lou McElroy
Susan Schultz

Ed & Vivian Mosby
Jonathan & Shana Mosby

Bob Neiman
Paul & Mary Ann Tucker

Joyce Parker
Judy Carmack

Ann Robinson
Kenneth & Mary Beth Moore

Sean Salisbury
Caitlin Salisbury

Addie, William & Dennis Stevens
Carolyn Stevens

Avo Teixeira
Elizabeth Teixeira

Dennis & Margaret Vonderfecht
Jennifer Parkhurst
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Board of Directors 
Kent Blake - Germantown, TN 
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David Browning - Nashville, TN 
Adelle Casey - Plano, TX  
Jenya Comfort - Statesville, NC 
Doug Freede - Sugar Land, TX
Julie Georges - Fairfield, CT 
Josh McKeel - Murray, KY 
Bruce Zupa - Nashville, TN

Find us on Facebook and Instagram 
@HopeforHaitisChildren 

 
   GIVE

Hope for Haiti’s Children
12020 Southwick Lane 
Cincinnati, OH 45241 
1-866-314-9330 
www.hopeforhaitischildren.org

The children and local staff came together to give the orphanage a much-needed makeover! 
They worked hard to re-stain the wardrobes, repaint the bed frames, and clean every chair and 
piece of clothing. The entire building, inside and out, was freshly painted, giving the orphanage 
a bright, fresh look. It’s amazing to see their teamwork and dedication in action!

Fresh New Look for the Orphanage


